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It’s February already. By weeks, this is halfway through the academic year. It’s great to see the nights are drawing out. The 

month is named after the Roman god Februus, the god of purification, or more accurately, after the purification festival of 

Februa.  This act of cleansing seems at odds with the Old English term for this month - Solmonath - ‘mud month’. The ‘sol’ 

bit is likely to be a corruption of ‘soil’.  

So, in this bleak month it was so pleasing to note how well pupils responded to working from home. The call out to pupils 

was to show their positive character traits – their sense of purpose, their resilience and resourcefulness. And they 

responded very well indeed. As well as the actual subject learning achieved, the affirming act of showing self-discipline 

would have helped each young person to develop. It is a cliché but, when the going got tough, the tough got going. 

Cestrian ABC 

Academic. Year 9s have now been through the first round of option choices to indicate the overall balance. Mr Bell and Dr 

Askey now deploy their curriculum magic to tweak the option blocks to keep the number of clashes to a minimum. This 

then presents as the second and final round of option selection. It is vital Year 9s make their selections carefully, and 

must be completed and submitted by the end of the weekend.  Year 11s Start their Mock Exams after the half-term 

break. This is an invaluable learning experience for them and it is important they treat them very seriously. 

Behaviour. Children are not allowed to use their mobile phones while on the school site. They should be turned off and 

kept in zipped pocket or securely in their school bag. Parents, please support school in this key component of behaviour 

management. If a child is seen to be using or holding their phone, it will be confiscated. On the first occasion it will be 

returned at the end of the school day. After that it is 5 days, then 10 days confiscation. 

Character. I am very much looking forwards to watching the production of ‘Joseph’ next week. Pupils’ passion and sense of 

purpose are seen in abundance. It promises to be a great evening's entertainment and you are encouraged to buy tickets 

to support the pupils but also to have a great night out. 

Head Master’s Message: 

Important Dates: 

Tuesday, Wed, Thu 7th, 8th, 9th February, from 7pm: School 

production ‘Joseph’ 

Thursday 9th February: Y9 DFTP/Meningitis Vaccine 

Monday 13th February – Monday 20th February INCLUSIVE: Half 

Term Break 

Monday 20th February: INSET staff and Year 11 GCSE Art Pupils 

only in school. 

 

Tuesday 21st February. School reopens. Year 11 Mock Exams 

begin 

Tuesday 28th February.  Scheduled teacher strike. Mock 

exams will continue as normal. However, note the 

following instruction that applies to this day only: 8.30 

am Y11 Geography pupils only; ALL Y11 pupils in for 

11am Physics exam.  All Y11 to return home after physics 

exam. 

Y8 Parents’ Evening—has been re-scheduled 

for 14th March, instead of 28th February. 



Do you know 

someone who is 

building their 

character?                  

Click to nominate a 

pupil. 

Investing in character 

development 

together! 

Pupils are guided in 8 character traits of NCS’s character education programme. In 
lessons and beyond school, pupils have opportunities to pursue new discoveries and 
are assisted to own the next steps in the development. Click the poster! 

“It’s good to learn from your mistakes.   

It’s better to learn from other people’s mistakes”                             Warren Buffett                                                                                                                              

 
Arbor keeps a record of Character development. Click ‘Statistics’, ‘Character Points’ - expand menu.  

Enter the North Cestrian School Character Education Website by clicking the photo below. 

You will find… 

• The Character Development opportunities and news of pupils thriving and leading rich and 

fulfilling lives  

• Hooks for your curiosity hooked in the Cultural Capital opportunities and a chance to show 

off your sophistication. 

m.bell@ 

Build your 

Character 

Benchmarks 

Know someone 

building their 

Cultural Capital?                              

Click to 

nominate. 

Character Development Opportunity for Passionate, Purposeful, and Sophistication Open for 25 pupils from Year 7, 8 and 9.  

Holocaust Education Project: 'The Holocaust Through a Lens' with Holocaust educators Hannah Goldstone and Caroline Slifkin. 

North Cestrian is one 6 school in UK with this incredible opportunity. You will explore many aspects of the Holocaust, including the 

Kindertransport and the Lodz ghetto. As a response to your new knowledge, you will be reflect creatively by producing 

photographs with given themes. These photographs will then be printed on banners and displayed at Yom Hashoah Manchester, a 

Holocaust commemoration that attracts 1000 attendees, MPs and mayors, and you, at Bridgewater Hall on 17th April.                                

Taking place on 24th Feb 2023 in UH1 with Miss McTiernan. To apply complete this FORM 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedUQ0EyOVVYMFRLUjhEV0o5SldCUTVKODQ5Ny4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedUQ0EyOVVYMFRLUjhEV0o5SldCUTVKODQ5Ny4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedUQ0EyOVVYMFRLUjhEV0o5SldCUTVKODQ5Ny4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedUQ0EyOVVYMFRLUjhEV0o5SldCUTVKODQ5Ny4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedUQ0EyOVVYMFRLUjhEV0o5SldCUTVKODQ5Ny4u
https://northcestrian.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/SLT/EdNFAt1rsqpGvRMZv0WXRKkBIYs6S5l1pHaUWdMKjB5E3g?e=NZMPX5
https://www.northcestrian.co.uk/page/?title=Character&pid=131
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedURE9ZVFFBMUU4VU5JV1RMTEI5S1NMWkZCSy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedURE9ZVFFBMUU4VU5JV1RMTEI5S1NMWkZCSy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedURE9ZVFFBMUU4VU5JV1RMTEI5S1NMWkZCSy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedUQ0EyOVVYMFRLUjhEV0o5SldCUTVKODQ5Ny4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTQXATWouq4hJi0G5-4C8dedUQ0EyOVVYMFRLUjhEV0o5SldCUTVKODQ5Ny4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=BMpVtRm7BkGSpgMFydIHTTls6hCcF1dMlaLJ1J61rVRUOTZFTjRYQlhDWlZVVERTN0dXUDVIV0pJOS4u


Understanding how our brains work helps us to learn smarter are learn faster. 

Teaching and Learning at NCS is built upon the principles and Cognitive Science model of memory. 

Working memory is limited and to secure knowledge for future use, it needs to be transferred to long term memory.  Learned information is 

that which we can access from long term memory. 

This process is supported by: 

• Linking the new knowledge to something we 

already know or make it meaningful to us 

(ENCODE) 

• Repeatedly recalling (RETRIEVAL) and testing the 

knowledge  

• Reinforcing the encoding and retrieval by regular 

rehearsal over time (SPACING). 

In school this is evident by our Cestrian 

Academic Principles 

• SLANT improves focus and gives attention to relevant information into the working memory.  It also reduces unnecessary information 

that can overload this limited resource.  

• PREP allows pupils to develop encoding and retrieval strategies.  By delaying the testing to the following day, it is clear to see how 

efficient the transfer of knowledge to long term memory has been.  Further rehearsal of retrieval and encoding in lessons improves the 

learning. 

• TESTING via quizzes, teacher questions, class activities, GCSEPOD and similar online questions allows continued rehearsal and reduces 

forgetting.  All activities that require recall of knowledge from memory (no books, reading, copying), improve learning.   

• MINDSET is important in managing the continued rehearsal and acknowledgement that the process takes time, mistakes shine a light on 

knowledge that it is “not yet” encoded and successfully retrieved.  Pupils who link their resilience and dedication to rehearsal (revision) to 

their outcomes(results) are more likely to be self-motivated, independent learners.  

• SCAFFOLDING allows pupils to learn processes and skills step by step by providing examples (models) and hints and slowly removing them 

until the task can be completed independently. 

FEEDBACK guides pupil’s attention to aspects of their learning and Attitude to 

Learning.  The use of Purple Pens draws attention to the information that needs 

to be further encoded and rehearsed.  The awarding of AtL points (+/-) in lessons 

and via the Data Captures encourages pupil reflection on aspects of 

improvement. 



 

Hello North Cestrian! Welcome to the page of all things pastoral!  

Personal Development 

What a busy couple of weeks! So much going on in school it is 

difficult to report on without producing our own report.  

On Thursday the 2nd of February North Cestrian was visited by a 

team from Virgin / O2 to talk about modern apprenticeships. They 

spoke to a group of Year 11 students about the alternative routes to 

university that lead into careers. They spoke particularly about the 

roles available within the Virgin / O2 group that students may not 

have been aware of. Positions in HR and Sales that commanded a 

fairly impressive entry-level salary, coupled with training. 

Personal Development: 

This fortnight leading up to half-term we are looking at different ways to keep yourself safe online. Online safety week actually starts next 

week with ‘Internet Safety Day’ taking place on the 7th of February. The theme of this year is about ‘making space for conversation about life 

online’. We are entering into a world where digital connection is becoming imperative for individuals to access. 

Safer Internet Day 2023 
Safer Internet Day 2023 will take place on the 7th of February 2023, with celebrations and learning based around the theme ‘Want to talk 
about it? Making space for conversations about life online’. 
 
Coordinated in the UK by the UK Safer Internet Centre, the celebration sees thousands of organisations get involved to promote the safe, 
responsible and positive use of digital technology for children and young people. 
In the UK, we are celebrating by putting children and young people’s voices at the heart of the day and encouraging them to shape the online 
safety support that they receive. 
That is why we are asking parents, carers, teachers, government, policymakers, and the wider online safety industry to take time to listen to 
children and young people and make positive change together. 
 
This year we are hoping to answer the following questions: 
 

• What issues really matter to children and young people? 

• What changes do they want to see? 
 
How can we all work together to advocate for them moving forward? 
With your help, Safer Internet Day 2023 can be a springboard for conversations 
that shape how we talk about and respond to online issues, not just for one 
day, but throughout the whole year. 
 





English Notices: 

• Extra-Curricular Clubs - A reminder that we have several extra-curricular opportunities that we would like to encourage our 
pupils to attend, for example a journalism club, creative writing club, and the debating society. See your English teacher and the 
posters in classrooms and on the English corridor for more information. 

Pupils in Miss Badman's creative writing group ‘The Write Way’ (Blue Wednesday lunchtime, L6) have been working on their 
poems on the topic of 'Power' to submit to this year's Young Writer's Poetry Competition. If you would like to enter please send a 
poem about power, in any form, to Miss Badman: j.badman@northcestrian.co.uk. Alternatively, see Miss Badman for an entry 
form. The deadline is Friday 10th February at 9am.  

Remember to get rehearsing your entry for the Poetry By Heart competition for this term’s English character opportunity. Follow 
this link to the school’s website for more information of how to enter:  

https://www.northcestrian.co.uk/page/?title=English&pid=139 

 

• Advanced warning: World Book Day - Thursday 2nd March 2023. There will be a number of events and opportunities to get 
involved with to help mark this year’s World Book Day. See Miss Porcheret if you would like to be 
involved or would like to be a Literacy Ambassador. 

mailto:j.badman@northcestrian.co.uk
https://www.northcestrian.co.uk/page/?title=English&pid=139


BOCCIA CHAMPION! Freya C, Y7 recently won Gold at Boccia Deaf Tournament! 73 pupils 

from across the NW took part! WELL DONE, FREYA!! 

 

What is boccia? 

 

Boccia (pronounced bot-cha) is the most inclusive sport you’ll find! It's 
easy to play, but harder to master! 
Boccia is a Paralympic sport with no Olympic equivalent.  It’s a target 
ball sport which tests both muscle control and accuracy.  From a 
seated position (and therefore ideal for wheelchair users) players 
propel balls to land close to a white marker ball – the jack. If you’re 
unable to grasp and propel a ball a ramp can be used. 
It’s an indoor sport, played on a court roughly the same size as a 
badminton court. You can compete as an individual, in a pair, or as a 
team of three. 






